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Event: World Hepatitis Day Observation 

Organized by: NSS Unit 1 in Collaboration with the Department of Science 

Venue: Virtual Room, Milli Al-Ameen College (for Girls) 

Today, Milli Al-Ameen College (for Girls) organized a significant event to observe World 

Hepatitis Day. The event was a collaborative effort between the NSS Unit 1 and the 

Department of Science. The main objective of the program was to raise awareness among the 

students about Hepatitis and the importance of maintaining a healthy lifestyle to prevent this 

disease. 

The session was graced by Dr. Shaheda Tabassum, Assistant Professor, Department of 

Zoology, who was invited to speak on the occasion. Dr. Tabassum delivered an insightful 

presentation through a PowerPoint (PPT), which highlighted the causes, symptoms, 

prevention, and treatment of Hepatitis. Her presentation was well-structured, informative, and 

engaging, ensuring that the students understood the gravity of the disease and the measures 

needed to combat it. 

Following the presentation, an interactive session was conducted where students actively 

participated by asking questions and sharing their thoughts. This interactive component of the 

program significantly enhanced the students' understanding and engagement with the topic. 

One of the key highlights of the program was when the NSS volunteers took a solemn pledge 

to adopt and promote a healthy lifestyle as a preventive measure against Hepatitis. This 

pledge symbolized their commitment to spreading awareness and leading by example in their 

communities. 

The awareness program was highly effective in achieving its objectives. It concluded with a 

vote of thanks by the NSS Program Officer, Jemima Nasrin, Assistant Professor and HOD 

(Department of English), expressing gratitude to the speaker and all the participants for their 

enthusiastic involvement. The event was a successful initiative, demonstrating the college’s 

commitment to health education and community welfare. 
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